
 

 

 

 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF BONDUEL 

BONDUEL, WISCONSIN 54107 

Regular Board Meeting 

7:00 PM MS/HS LMC 

March 3rd, 2025 

 

Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order by Board President Dennis Bergsbaken at 7:00 p.m.  All Board 

members were in attendance as well as administration, staff, and members of the public.  

 

A motion by Nate Burton was seconded by Greg Borowski for approval to deviate from the 

Order of the Items on the Agenda, moving item 8a (School Counseling Presentation) to the 

beginning of the agenda.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

In Discussion, the School Counseling Team (Kris Wondra, Laura Warning, and Bev Pleshek) 

provided goals, an overview of the counseling program in grades K-12, including a 

recent/current pilot program, and answered related questions. 

  

A motion by Dale Bergsbaken was seconded by Julie Felhofer for approval of minutes of the 

February 17th, 2025, Regular Meeting.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Dale Bergsbaken for Voucher approval of checks 

numbered 113284 through 113347 for the period of 2/14/25 through 2/26/25 in the amount of 

$60,865.68 and no ACH payments.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Dale Bergsbaken for Co-curricular voucher approval 

of check numbered 32272 for the period of 2/14/25 through 2/26/25 in the amount of $627.76.  

The motion carried 6-0. 

 

A motion by Greg Borowski was seconded by Nate Burton to approve the resignation and the 

new hires as presented.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Dale Bergsbaken to approve the out of state travel 

request as presented.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

A motion by Julie Felhofer was seconded by Greg Borowski to approve the NEOLA Policy 

Second Reading.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Julie Felhofer to approve the 2025-2026 District 

Calendar as presented.  The motion carried 7-0. 

 

In Discussion, Joe Dawidziak provided a brief insurance update and related upcoming meeting. 

 

In the Food Service Director’s Report, Betsy Stanke updated the Board on the receipt of 

commodities at 5% over the entitlement and having only nine cents left over after the completion 



 

 

of the process, as well as progress on the upcoming administrative review including recorded 

and submitted production worksheets and recipe labels, and an upcoming field trip. 

 

In the Maintenance Director’s Report, Butch Froemming updated the Board on recent events, 

the close of the Winter sports season and the upcoming Spring sports season. 

 

In the District Administrator’s Report, Joe Dawidziak discussed the upcoming Breakfast Club 

programming on WTCH, a reminder regarding the upcoming Senior Breakfast, county website 

promotion opportunities, recent wrestling promotions, and an upcoming PAC meeting. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Greg Borowski to adjourn to closed session as 

authorized under Wisconsin Statute 19.85(1)(c)(e) for the purposes of considering or discussing 

issues pertaining to compensation of certified, noncertified and administrative staff.  The motion 

carried 7-0. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Greg Borowski to reconvene to open session.  The 

motion carried 7-0.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:47 p.m. 

 

      Board Clerk, Greg Borowski 


